

Dear Parents and Care Givers,

I write to inform you that the NSW Teachers Federation has announced that it will hold a Stop Work meeting of school teachers on Thursday the  $8^{th}$  of December, 2016 from 8.30am - 9.45am.

Nyngan Public School will be providing minimum supervision during this time. Students are encouraged to attend school. Students not attending will require an explanation of absence. Parents choosing to keep their children home from school for the duration of the Stop Work meeting are encouraged to send their children to school as of 9.45am.

If you have any questions regarding the educational processes in place at Nyngan Public School, catering for the safety of students, please phone, 0268 321 605 and discuss them with me.

Regards,

Kylee Pearce - Principal, Nyngan Public School

5/12/16